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--------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Newsletter of the Twin Cities Model A Ford Club

November 2019
Twin Cities Model “A” Club Events

November 19th - Business Meeting

November 21st. - Men's Clinic - Troubleshooting Your Model A

December 17th - Business Meeting
December 19th - Men's Clinic

December 7th - Election Banquet - Tinucci's Restaurant

February 29th - Iron Man Tour - Rog Anderson / Lynn Groven

Clinics and Business meeting from now on will be held at St. Michaels's
Lutheran Church located at 1660 County Road B W, Roseville, Mn.
Clinic doors will open at 6:30 P.M., meeting starts at 7:00 P.M. Enter at door #2

Business meetings doors open at 6:30 P.M., meeting starts at 7:00 P.M. Enter at door #4 come to classroom #1

WEBSITE : WWW.TCMAFC.ORG
FACEBOOK: TWIN CITIES MODEL A FORD CLUB

Address Changes Contact : Newsletter Editor & Membership Director



"AOOGAH" Newsletter is
published monthly for the
members of the Twin Cities
Model A Ford Club.

Newsletter Editor:
Mark Leder 952-926-3995
President:

Catherine Jammer 540-353-2782
Past President:

Doug Portlance 763-783-8920
Vice President:

Justin Maas 505-206-1097
Senior Board Member:

Doug Persing 763-443-2375
Junior Board Member:

Marc Rude 651-257-4369
Treasurer:

Mel Eder 651- 770-3347
Secretary:

Cathy Kieger 612-597-1719
Clinic Coordinators:

Dale Pomerleau ,Dave Peterson,
763-458-9880, 612-221-0282
Historian:

Neal Anderson 612-239-3633
Librarian, Government Affairs:

Ken Huber 763-377-1385
Videos:

Jim Schleicher 952-448-2254
Tools:

Steven Barnacle 952-473-2071
Era Fashion:

Deb Persing 763-442-1943
Sunshine:

Joan Frisk
Electronic Information
Coordinator:

Dale Pomerleau 763-458-9880
Club Photographer:

Neal Anderson 952-473-5269
Event Coordinator:

Tom Owens 651-492-4398
Membership Director:

Doug Persing 763-443-2375
Service Advisor:

Vince Smith 763-786-4145
Become A Member

Interested in joining our club?
We would like you to join. Dues
are only $35.00 per year.

For all the information about
what our club has to offer
please call our membership
director or see www.tcmafc.org

Members are recommended to
also have a membership in the
Model A Ford Club of America
or the Model A Restorer’s Club.
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President's Letter

If your livin’ around these parts, the roads will be changin’ soon, and so will the temperature. We
live in MinneSNOWta, some of us in WINDconsin, we experience four seasons, and soon our time
on the road will have to wait until spring, due to those little white flakes falling from the sky. Let’s
face it, the snows a comin’, and there ain’t no way around it. Since we’re all more familiar with the
protocol to winterize our Model A’s from October’s clinic, it’s most likely, based on the current
weather pattern, to take that information and do well with it. We’d love to have you at the
November Clinic for Troubleshooting Your Model A, as well. You may just learn something about
a problem your havin’, or you might just make someone’s day by helping them with theirs. In any
event, it’s good to have a plan for any needed repairs. Looks like the weather forecast will provide
us with a few nice days yet, so enjoy your car, winterize, and tuck her away until Spring, or make
plans for needed repairs. But before you do, if you are a part of the MARC Mileage Program,
please make a note of your mileage and forward that to Dale Pomerleau. You’ll thank me for that
little tip when the temps drop, and you’d rather sit warm and cozy under your blanket roasting
chestnuts by an open fire.
You won’t want to tuck your A too far under blankets, cuz Rog Anderson and Lynne Groven are

planning the Iron Man Tour for Feb. 29, 2020. You might just want to leap on that tour, since it
only comes but every 4 years. It’ll be here before you know it, and so will Spring.
The Nomination Banquet came before I knew it. Doesn’t seem like a year has come and gone,

but here we are. The banquet went well, was well attended, and as a result, we have some great
nominations for next years’ Board. I hope the Election Banquet is well attended, I hear there might
be some surprises well worth attending. We have a great time, the food is excellent, parking is a
breeze, and the company, well, their amazing. There will be some nice silent auction items to bid
on, and the Cast Iron Brake Drum Raffle winning ticket will be drawn. Mark your calendars, and
send in your reservation. Mr. Rude is kind enough to hold you a seat at a table with friendly faces,
and great conversation.
So, what’s the membership up to, other than registering for the Election Banquet? I’m so glad

you asked. Currently the membership, yes, that’s you, is (ok, ‘should be’) working on bringing
forth nominations for the Life Member and Spark Plug Awards. Nominations for these awards will
close on Nov. 16, 2019 at 9am. I encourage you to submit your nominations in writing along with
reasons you feel a member is worthy to become a recipient of either of these awards. Unfortunately,
verbal nominations will not be accepted. These awards are presented to members in good standing,
who fulfill the requirements recorded in the Roster, and who have shown extraordinary
involvement and service to the club. These are very special awards, and it is always a pleasure to
pay honor to others for their extraordinary service.

“Life’s most persistent and urgent question is, What are you doing for others?”
Martin Luther King, Jr.

Reminder, reminder, pick your best photos and get them in to the printer. Photo Contest deadline
for photo ‘taking’ is October 31st, and photos must be to Mr. Leder by November 10th. Can’t wait
to see what you all have come up with. With all the rain this year, I wonder if there will be water in
any of the photos, or better yet a Model A on a boat. I know there should be a whole lot of
wonderful photos from the Summer Tours, Great Northern Tour, MARC Convention, Banquets,
our very own Vagabonds perhaps, hint, hint. Where did you go this year? Got any photos to share?
Oh, I just can’t wait to see them all. It’s gonna feel like opening gifts at Christmas to see where our
A’s have journeyed with their caretakers this year, and to hear the stories is always a joy.

See you at the Election Banquet,
Catherine
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Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
October 19, 2019 Nominations Banquet Meeting Minutes

The October 19, 2019 TCMAFC Nominations Banquet Meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm by Catherine Jammer at
Gulden’s Restaurant, Maplewood, MN. Mrs. Jammer began the meeting with a poem she had written to the delight of all in
attendance, and recapped some the years’ highlights.

A Call for Nominations was done by President Catherine Jammer.
Nomination for 2020 President - Catherine Jammer accepted.
Nomination for 2020 Vice President - Thom Boche accepted
Nomination for 2020 Junior Board Member - Dave Peterson accepted
Nomination for 2020 Secretary - Cathy Kieger accepted
Nomination for 2020 Treasurer - Mel Eder accepted
Nominations for Charities to be presented to the membership were: Model A Youth Restoration Award, Ronald McDonald
House, St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital, Disabled Veterans, St. Michael’s Lutheran Church, and Haven for Heroes-
Anoka.
There was no business discussed.
Mrs. Jammer announced that the Life Member and Spark Plug Award nominations are being accepted until Nov. 16 at 9am.
Mr. Leder reminded the membership of the Photo Contest, and announced Cindy Pomerleau is selling raffle tickets for the
Cast Iron Brake Drums to be drawn at the Election Banquet. Mrs. Jammer reminded the membership to sign up to purchase
Kwik Trip Car Wash Cards. Special Thank you to Gulden’s Restaurant, Silent Auction donors, and Mr. & Mrs. Rude and
their support staff for hosting the banquet. The membership sang Happy Birthday in honor of Mr. Rude’s birthday.

A motion to adjourn was made, seconded, and carried. Meeting was adjourned at approx. 2:05 pm.
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Twin Cities Model A Ford Club
October 15, 2019 Monthly Business Meeting Minutes

The October 15, 2019 TCMAFC Business Meeting was called to order at 7p.m. by Catherine Jammer at St. Michael’s
Lutheran Church, Roseville, MN.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT President – Catherine Jammer, Treasurer – Mel Eder, Past President – Doug
Portlance, Secretary - Catherine Kieger, Senior Board Member – Doug Persing, Junior Board Member - Marc Rude.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Dale & Cindy Pomerleau, David Kieger, Dave Peterson, Mark Leder, Steve Barnacle, John
Roehl, and Bob Butek,

SECRETARY REPORT: The September 17, 2019 Board Meeting minutes were reviewed and approved with revison,
motion by Mr. Persing and seconded by Mr. Rude, the minutes approved. The revision to the minutes is the deletion of
the following statement under the heading of Nomination Banquet, “and instead credit each participants’ dinner by $5, in
an effort to maintain an affordable banquet for members.”

TREASURER REPORT: Mr. Eder handed out hard copies of the Treasurer Report for the month of September which
were reviewed. A Motion was carried to approve, first by Mr. Persing, seconded by Mr. Rude. The Financial Report has
been updated to reflect St. Michaels Lutheran Church.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
MEMBERSHIP REPORT: 3 new members.
James & Cheryl Loeffler, St. Paul, MN 1928 CC Pickup +3 others
Loren Klein & Pat Lutz, Minneapolis, MN 1930 Fordor Briggs
James Jones, Wyoming, MN. Motion was carried to approve the new members, first by Mr. Rude, seconded by Mr. Eder
Membership renewal forms will be sent out in the coming weeks.

MEMBERSHIP GREETING: Mr. Lake has contacted the September new members.
MEN'S CLINIC: Mr. Peterson reported Oct. clinic title is How to Winterize Your Model A, and Nov. Clinic is
Troubleshooting Your Model A. Mr. Pomerleau presented a revised clinic agenda. At the conclusion of discussion, all
membership present decided it is in the best interest of the membership to eliminate door prizes from the clinics in an
effort to provide the membership more social time, in which the membership has requested. There will be a free table at
the clinics for anyone wanting to pass along items they no longer need, and if members have items they would like to
donate specifically to the club for silent auction items, those items would be greatly appreciated.

TOOLS: Mr. Barnacle reported damage to tools, most likely due to members’ not completely knowledgeable on their
proper use. Further discussions regarding moving forward in an effort to keep a tool crib on behalf of the club as well as
protecting to tools from damage will be taking place to discover the best option moving forward.
SUNSHINE LADY: Mrs. Pomerleau reported that a get well card was sent to Walt Groskurth.
NEWSLETTER: Mr. Leder reported that the Comcast issue is being worked on, however, it is not fixed.
WEBSITE: Mr. Persing reported he has received the renewal form for website hosting.
SWAP MEET: Mr. Peterson reported there were approx. 100 vendors pre-registered. It was a rainy day, but on behalf of
the Swap Meet Committee he thanked everyone who helped.
FUNDRAISING: Mrs. Jammer reported that Kwik Trip Car Wash cards are for sale, when there are 20 cards pre sold,
Mr. Eder will put in an order. Mr. Leder reminded those in attendance that the raffle for the Cast Iron Brake Drums is
ongoing, and thanked Cindy Pomerleau for selling tickets during the Great Northern Tour.

SPECIAL COMMITTEES REPORTS – SHORT TERM COMMITTEES
2019 GREAT NORTHERN TOUR – Mr. Persing reported they had a great tour, the weather was misting, but really no
heavy downpours which kept the roads open, and the few breakdowns that did occur were minor in nature.
NOMINATIONS BANQUET – Mr. Rude reported the banquet is on track, confirmations have been made. Approx. 40
people have signed up. It was decided that a list of charities will appear on the election ballot for the membership to vote
on.
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TCMAFC

National Club Affiliation Information
Members are encouraged to belong to one or both of the National Model A Ford clubs. Benefits of membership
include six high quality magazines for the year, ability to place advertisements in each of the publications as well as
many technical and historical articles that relate to the hobby and time period of these vehicles. Each of the clubs
host national meets, tours and social events. Products and services are reviewed and advertised in the publications
and you get a overall view of where the direction of the Model A Ford enthusiasts car hobby is headed. Each club
has an on line presence with well executed websites. Contact information for the each of the national clubs are
below.

250 South Cypress

La Habra CA, 90631-551

Phone 562-697 -2712

https://mafca.com 6721 Merriman Rd.

Garden City, MI 48135

Phone 734 - 427 - 9050

http://model-a-ford.org

ELECTION BANQUET – Mr. Rude reported that the banquet is on track. Any members wishing to donate auction
items should contact Mr. Rude.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:
IRON MAN TOUR – Mrs. Jammer on behalf of Rog Anderson reported that the Iron Man Tour will be Feb. 29, 2020.
Please mark your calendars. It was also confirmed that there are funds in the budget available if he needs them.
LIFETIME MEMBER AWARD & SPARK PLUG AWARD– Mrs. Jammer announced that nominations for these
awards are open, an email blast will go out, an announcement at the clinic will be made, an announcement will be made
at the nominations banquet, and a copy of the email blast will be inserted in with the election ballot. Please review the
requirements in the Roster prior to submitting a nomination, and a reminder that all nominations must be in writing, as
well as reasons why you feel the member should receive the award. This will assist with the decision making process.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Oct. 19 – Nomination Banquet – Gulden’s Restaurant, Maplewood, MN
Oct. 31 – Photo Contest ends
Dec. 7 – Election Banquet – Tinucci’s Restaurant, Newport, MN

Motion to adjourn at 8:55pm. by Mr. Persing, and second by Mr. Portlance.



For Sale: Rebuilt engines in stock.

Trade in or bring me yours to re-build. Precision machining and assembly work.

Call Dave Gerold for options and pricing at (952) 290-3630 or see my website

www.durableperformance.net

Wanted : 28 AA rear brake drum (the one without the separate emergency brake). Contact Dave Hetchler

952 - 261 - 2688

Wanted /Trade I would like 5 - 21" original black painted wheels, I have excellent cream/yellow wheels and tires with stainless

lug nuts for possible trade. Contact Rog Anderson 651 - 457 - 8820

For Sale: 1929 Ford Model A Tudor beautiful older complete restoration inside, outside & under. excellent interior &

paint. Not a project car. Contact Dale 763-458-9880 or dfpomerleau@comcast.net

For Sale: 1929 Tudor "Asst Chief" Full body off restoration 5 years ago, approximately 2000 miles on restoration. Asking

$20,000 . Contact Larry Erickson 651 - 631 - 9127

Wanted: 100% complete original or restored 1928 or 1929 Tudor. Prefer colors as follows : 28-arabian sand 29-bonnie gray.

Call Benjamin Rowan 651- 202-3040

Wanted: Usable header board for 30 - 31 pickup , dash rail , left rear fender and all four braces.
Contact: Bob Butek 651 459 8039

For Sale: Clancy's PowerBox 12-volt power supply box $129.99 Use Coupon Code modelA at checkout page for 10% discount
through 12-31-2019 Link: https://clancysoutdoors.com/products-page/12-volt-accessories/clancys-powerbox/

FOR SALE / WANTED / SERVICES :
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TO PLACE YOUR AD: CONTACT NEWSLETTER EDITOR
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For Sale: License Plates 28-31 years. $80-$240 depending on condition. 28-29 Gas tank. $275
Contact: Clancy 763-291-8888

Wanted: Front shock assemblies for 29 Tudor Sedan. Contact : Clancy 763-291-8888

For Sale: 1929 Four Door Town Sedan, Leather Back. Fully restored.
Excellent, show condition. Many new parts, turn signals, custom
made trunk. A lot of spares available, carbs, distributors, wheels etc.
Contact: Chuck Ash 715-245-7303 or cwash211@comcast.net

S

Get Your Raffle Tickets
Complete Set Of Model A Cast Iron Brake Drums, Lug Studs For Set, Delivered To Your Address

Ticket are priced at $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00. Possible Additional Prizes.

This is a great opportunity for you and and even better one to support your club!

Ticket are available at all clinics and club event. If you cannot make it to a club event contact

mleder22 @aol.com or 952 926 3995 for your tickets

You
r N
ame

Her
e

Summer Tour to the Detroit area for the Oakleaf Club's Regional Round Up

Steve Barnacle is working on a touring plan that would leave the Twin Cities August 2nd. and possibly return some
time after August 11th. He would like to include a stop at the Gilmore Antique Auto Museum. It is in the planning
stages now and he is looking to see if there is interest. Please contact Steve should you be interested.
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Great Northern 2019

Our last Great Northern tour was in 2017 and its reputation brought together nearly 87 people and 45 cars to once again get
on the road in 2019. A group of Model A ers found their way to Osceola Wisconsin and joined up into a caravan thru some
drizzle and rain on the way to Spooner for lunch. Our first scheduled stop was at the Burnett Diary complex which has a
beautiful shop that has cheese, ice cream, candy, coffee and good snacking that you can pick up for a road trip. One of our
members had an unscheduled stop right before this and he picked up a chicken, and it wasn’t crossing the road. Dave
Peterson gave the chicken the first ride due to a leaking radiator petcock. Well it seems appropriate that the chicken knows
about a petcock. On to Spooner for lunch and more people joining the group for the ride into Hayward. We settled into the
Hayward Holiday Inn and got acquainted with some of the first timers on the trip and looked over each other’s cars hoping
that the morning would bring us some sunshine and fall colors on our first outing.
Day one. Not so much sun and at times not too dry but we had an interesting visit to the North Country Shrimp Farm. A
hardworking diary farming husband and wife are raising shrimp in the rolling countryside of Wisconsin to offset the
downturn in the diary business. It seemed like a biology lab and science class rather than a farm. Extremely controlled
climate, building space, water temperature and food sourcing get these shrimp from almost microscopic to 20 to the pound
size on your dinner plate. We continued on our way to a country meat market /cheese shop for road snacks and then we had a
home cooked buffet meal at a local tavern and if that wasn’t enough onward thru beautiful back roads to a local winery who
put on a tasting of the seasonal wines.
Day two. It was a long drive to see the St. Croix Rod Factory where the group was given a guided tour of the process of
crafting fine fishing rods. Some of the group decided to forgo this tour and explore a little closer to Hayward but regroup to a
club favorite destination the stately Garmish lodge. We were warmly welcomed and filled to capacity the dining room. The
beautiful timber lodge overlooking the lake with the excellent food gave us all time to enjoy the meal and each other’s
company. For a fleeting moment before lunch we saw a little sun, but the rain decided to stay around as we headed back to
the hotel.
Day Three. Seems we all got a little lazier and the day started a little later as there were options open to consider. The
cranberry harvest was in season and some chose to visit a market that was selling fresh harvested cranberries and packaged
craisins on the grounds of the cranberry bog, while others slept in or visited the local antique and retail shops around town. A
second option was a journey to a local distillery that used local grown crops to create vodka and there was also some tasting
going on. While all were away a catered dinner was planned for that night. A local chef has a self-contained portable meat
smoking trailer that was set up at the hotel and was running for nearly 7 hours in the parking lot. The smoking oven was
finally opened and extremely tender chicken and ribs were brought to the table with all the side dishes for a truly delicious
dinner with a great group of people. We recounted the good times on this Great Northern and a few of the typical
breakdowns , flat tire, point gaps, condensers, fuel contamination, replacing a water pump, distributor replacement and
various little gremlins that a simple pliers or screwdriver can take care of.
Our committee of planners / hosts worked hard and really delivered, Thank You to: John and Linda Pole, Dale and Cindi
Pomerleau, Doug and Deb Persing and Doug Portlance.

Photos next page
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Great Northern Memories



PAGE 10

We are holding a contest for all members to submit their favorites photos of this
year’s Model A activities. We will allow up to three photo submissions per member.
Total of six per family. Winners will be chosen and prizes will be awarded.

Contest ended, get your printed photos to your
Editor Mark Leder. Last day for submission is November

21st. You may either mail before that date or bring them to

the Mens Clinic on November 21st.
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1961 Hemmings Motor News, a postage stamp was .04 and an envelope was maybe .01. You could place the minimum
size ad of 12 words for .60 so you would have all of .65 to get your message out. Our own club member Darel Leipold
was selling these items way back then. We need to have Darel tell us how he sourced these parts and what kind of sales
he was able to make at one of our clinics. In 1961 this publication was the source for collector car sales, parts and
services. The ads usually asked for a "SASE" Self addressed stamped envelope should you ask for a catalogue or
additional funds if requesting a photo.
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It only happens every four years!

"The Ironman"

Yes, the TCMAFC is once again going to challenge the streets of the Twin Cities with the
original Iron Man Tour on February 29th. that extra day found in the Leap Year.
Prepare now and only gently let your car be put away so that when that day comes you
can smile and laugh at the calendar and say I'm not afraid to drive my A! Further details
will be forthcoming From Rog Anderson and Lynne Groven who will be the tour leaders.

October Men's Clinic
Our second Clinic in our new home was successful as we began to try a new format regarding the schedule of the
meeting. We have a much easier access to our new space and a very comfortable room to present our topics and the
side room for snacks and social time. Dave Peterson presented on the topic of putting your car away for winter
storage. There were many comments from the membership on the success and failures learned over the years putting
away their own cars. The second presenter was Mark Leder with a power point program on the topic of changing the
pedal shaft while still in the car. It was pointed out that this is the starting point for rebuilding the braking system of
your car. This shaft is usually removed and replace when the engine is removed from the car. With certain tools and
technique you can get this done with the car intact. A few special tools in the club's tool loan program can make this
job go much easier.

A few new members were present for their first clinic, a free table was established for take it if you like it. Our library
and video collection have found their place in the new room and always refreshments are brought in and enjoyed with
alot of conversation. Raffel tickets were sold for the December 7th. drawing for the complete set of brake drums and
studs and will be availble at the next clinic and at the election banquet in December. Car wash cards and fund raising
ideas were presented to the club.

MARC Mileage Awards Program
For anyone participating in this program, write down your ending odometer reading and submit it to

Dale Pomerleau - 11109 Gettysburg Ave. N. Champlin, MN 55316
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Nomination Banquet at Guildens Restaurant
A relaxed lunch and official club business was transacted as the members present placed nominations on the floor for
the positions on the board that are open for election. In addition to the nominations the members placed in to
consideration a number of charitable organizations that members will be able to vote on in the official ballots that
have been mailed out. Write in nominees are also accepted on the ballot.

A number of members dressed in 30's era clothing and hats and engaged in the silent auction for a number of donated
prizes. There was some friendly active bidding against each that benefited the club for those funds raised. Our slate of
nominees are as follows: For President - Catherine Jammer, Vice President - Thom Boche, Junior Board - Dave
Peterson, Secretary - Cathy Kieger, Treasurer - Mel Eder. Each of the nominees accepted the nomination. When you
get your ballot please fill it out and return it before the December Election banquet when the election results will
become final.

Marc and Jackie Rude were in charge of the banquet this year and the event went smoothly with the club members
enjoying the menu choices and the relaxing setting of the room and the decorations. Everyone appreciates the time
and effort our officers and member put into making these events happen.

It was Marc Rude's birthday the next day and Nominations were received from those present for
Catherine Jammer got our members to sing the open board positions .
Happy Birthday in his honor
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Name Badges are available
for $6.22 (tax included) they
come with a spring loaded
clamp on the back that will
not damage clothing.
Contact Club Treasurer Mel
Eder
meleder@msn.com or 651
770 -3347

TCMAFC Items For Sale
Caps—Solid Blue, Blue Mesh, Solid White and White Mesh

$10
“A” Gasoline Ration Sticker Best quality around $5

We Gopher A’s Patch ready to be sewn on your shirt $5
Window Cling We Gopher A's $1

Contact Scott Peterson - 763 - 645 - 2323



Twin Cities Model A Ford Club

Mark Leder

4420 West 25th. Street

St. Louis Park, Minnesota 55416

mleder22@aol.com
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Member of  TCMAFCwww.marpleinspections.com

Home / Moisture

Infrared Inspections

40+ Years Experience

Member of  TCMAFC40+ Years Experience

Residential Planning

Remodels / Additions

Garage Additions


